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workers, delivery drivers, and train engineers, bus drivers, and all others who work in places and conditions that leave them open to infections. Protect each of these workers and their families. Speak to them with a loud voice of wisdom and courage, in the name of Jesus crush the voice of fear and paranoia. 

I pray for those who have the COVID-19 virus that in the name of Jesus they receive healing from your loving hand. In the name of Jesus and in the power of the Holy Spirit I pray that the virus would be destroyed and every affected tissue would be renewed and restored.

For those who have difficulty breathing and have no access to a ventilator, God I pray that through your mighty power, you would breath for them.
OTHER PATITIONS:

I pray this in the name of Jesus the Christ my Savior and Lord. AMEN

May you ever be surrounded by the love and grace of our God and that your faith would fill you with all courage and mercy.
Rev. Erick J. Kern, Jr.
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

 APRIL Birthdays
  2
Lynsey Haslip

  3
Alison Haines 

  5
Kristin Zimmerman
  6
Barbara Kohansby
  7
Melissa Lynn



13
Robert Whitcomb

15
Whitney O’Reilly
15
Shirley Lynn  

17
Dore Dabback
17
Julia Lipkowitz   

18
Sarah Wosczyna
18
Brian O’Reilly  

23
Mark Yeager 

25
Megan Cooper
28 
Benjamin Grove
Happy Anniversary
April 23 - Andrew Kalish & Barbara Quinter 

From the Conference Minister:

Holy Week amid COVID-19
      Holy week is upon us. The familiar story that begins with a palm parade and ends with an Easter proclamation is being intruded upon by proclamations of COVID-19 news and clear guidance to continue social distancing -- at least until the end of April.
      Holy week this year, shaped by social distancing, will mean profound experiences of loss: the shared palms on Sunday morning; candle lit sanctuaries for Maundy Thursday communion; the glory of familiar hymns lifting our Easter message that “Christ is Risen.”
      I know that some of our congregations are trying to escape that loss by holding services. I get that. I also understand that doing so puts people and communities at risk. It conveys the message that our religious freedom to gather means more than the safety and well-being of our society. And it begs a theological question, if we cannot endure the temporary loss of (or at least radically altered) deeply held rituals how do we bear the enduring sacrifice of the cross?
      Despite our current challenges, there is much to celebrate beginning with Jesus’ Palm Sunday courage. The deep pain and fear he confronts riding into Jerusalem brings to mind the courage and pain of medical practitioners and first responders who everyday ride into the presence of the coronavirus to bring hope and healing. His vulnerability is matched by theirs and I want to be part of that which, in our day, means staying home from the parade. 
      Still, by the power of the Holy Spirit, we join Jesus who isn’t just heading towards those who plot his death. He will fail his followers (which brings to mind John Ortburg’s observation that, “Leadership is the art of disappointing people at a rate they can stand.”). He knowingly moves towards the confrontation that would let down those who had laid so many expectations upon him. But he went anyway.
      Still, Jesus shows us that disappointment doesn’t have to have the last word; and neither will this disease. Disappointment can walk out of a tomb and shatter the present powers of this world.

      May that be so for you and the people you love and serve.

Rev. William Worley

Conference Minister
Mission Statement: “Our mission is to praise God and serve Christ through hearing and doing the Word of God. As caring and supporting Christian disciples, we offer opportunities for spiritual growth, service, fellowship and friendship, and development of our uniqueness both as individuals and a community of faith. We reach out in love to welcome the stranger, give hope to the hopeless, and share the peace of Christ with our neighbor." 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Don’t forget to save Redner’s receipts! Use your Rewards card when checking out and place your receipts in Fellowship Hall! 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++


Dear Friends, 

     In the scriptures it says that “Not even a cup of cold water given in My Name will go unrewarded”. The meals your congregation supplied to our Shelter will merit many blessings for your Parish family. The meals certainly were a blessing to our families.

     When our residents return each night from work or looking for work, they feel blessed to have a hot meal ready when they arrive. Our children, too, benefit from the nutritious meals and family time together enjoying them. Our staff and volunteers also delight in what your good people shared with us.  

     We thank you most sincerely and we ask also that you keep the Shelter in your prayers. 

Gratefully,

Sr. Bernadette Dougherty, Staff, and residents of St. Mary’s Franciscan Shelter

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY

Bill Hoffman, Co-Pres, 610-469-2725

Peter Dabback, Co-Pres, 610-495-7086

John B. Yeager, 610-937-0376

Tiffany Black, Secretary, 484-716-4606

Dale Lynn, 610-948-6637

Linda Theurkauf, 610-659-3000

While we are not having worship, we ask that you send your offering to the church via mail or perhaps you do your banking on line with e-payment options! 
       KIDS KORNER
[image: image8.png]Offerin





[image: image2.png]—_— =
WM%




[image: image3.emf]
[image: image4]
THE VINCENT VIEW


April 2020 

















Courage in a Time of Pandemic





As of this writing, Covid-19 does not seem to have reached its peak. While the danger and uncertainty is real, so is the saving and restorative power of our God, through Jesus, in the power of the Holy Spirit. 


It was 1527, in the city of Wittenberg that Martin Luther, faced with the Black Death said; “Now if a deadly epidemic strike, we should stay where we are, make our preparations, and take courage in the fact that we are mutually bound together…so that we cannot desert one another or flee from one another.” 


If one reads the accounts of Luther’s response to the Black Death through Wikipedia or other internet sources of information, one finds a very clear understanding of how individual Christians and the Church were to respond to this crisis. Ones first duty was to family and neighbor. Christians were to make what today we call “Wellness Checks”.


Luther’s advice is amazingly sound and very familiar for a person who had no modern knowledge of germs, viruses, or bacteria. Even though people were to remain quarantined, this was not an excuse to refuse aid to those in need to the best of one’s ability. Luther uses the biblical example of The Good Samaritan to make his point.


This stay-at-home for long periods of time is unique in my life and probably in yours as well. While many are having trouble adapting to this new way of life there is much we can do. First, I look at this time as a retreat. Most people claim that they are too busy to practice the Christian disciplines. With a few exceptions we now have that time.


 We have the time to develop a habit of reading the New Testament scriptures every day. We have time to work on our prayer life and especially listening for the still small voice of God in our time of meditation. We have the time to pray for those on the front lines battling this virus, those who keep us safe and those who are ill with this virus and those who have lost loved ones and friends to this virus. 


An example of the kind of prayer I am talking about has been given below. Please make changes to focus on your personal and family and community needs.





A PRAYER: For protection and healing


Gracious and Loving God, Creator of the Universe and yet as close to me as my life-giving breath, I claim your promise to be my shield and buckler against the COVID-19 virus. Place your divine wall of protection around me, family and friends. I ask that you especially protect those who have no faith in a greater power or believe the power of spiritual things to make a difference in our physical lives. 


I pray for every person who is on the front lines of dealing with this virus. Police, firefighters, doctors, nurses, cleaning staff, grocery workers, gas station employees, pharmacists, warehouse workers, dock workers, delivery drivers, and train engineers, bus drivers, and all others who work in places and conditions that leave them open to infections. Protect each of these workers and their families. Speak to them with a loud voice of wisdom and courage, in the name of Jesus crush the voice of fear and paranoia. 


I pray for those who have the COVID-19 virus that in the name of Jesus they receive healing from your loving hand. In the name of Jesus and in the power of the Holy Spirit I pray that the virus would be destroyed and every affected tissue would be renewed and restored.


For those who have difficulty breathing and have no access to a ventilator, God I pray that through your mighty power, you would breath for them.


OTHER PATITIONS:


I pray this in the name of Jesus the Christ my Savior and Lord. AMEN





May you ever be surrounded by the love and grace of our God and that your faith would fill you with all courage and mercy.





Rev. Erick J. Kern, Jr.
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The suspension of all activities and worship continues for the month of April. 






























































